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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, September 10, 2012
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Elaine Brown, Carl Cannon, Larry Williams, Richard Redick, Commissioner-designate Marla Buchanan; Commissioner Aaron Bowman was excused; Senior Deputy General Counsel Karen Chastain,  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office;  Rachel Welsh, City Council; Alberto Souto, Budget Office; Usha Mohan, Chief, Information Technologies; Mark Fernandez, Hornblower (HMS Global Maritime); David Moorfield, President/CEO DAK Resources; Kurtis Loftus, The Kurtis Group;  Jeremiah Cobb, Grants Management; Chris Kauffman, Nancy Rubin, Victoria Robas, Jacksonville Port Authority; Tom Goldsbury, Public Works Department; James Bennett, Florida Department of Transportation; Steve Arrington, Jacksonville Transportation Authority;  Donnie Horner III, Main Ocean;  Joseph Wilhelm, Jr., Financial News & Daily Record; Marriane Lahmeur, Legislative Assistant; Stan Johnson, Ricky Anderson, Executive Council Assistants (Gulliford, Daniels);  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:02 p.m.

The minutes for the August 27th & September 4, 2012 Commission meetings were approved.

Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston announced that ORD-MC 2012-522, Amend Chapt 93 (St. Johns River [Mayport] Ferry Comm),….Accepting Title to Real Propty from JPA for Operations of the St. Johns River Ferry….was approved in Council Committees and awaiting action at the September 11, 2012 Council meeting; language for the coupon booklets has been clarified in amendments that were filed on Friday.
The Chair inquired about the status of the water works parcel that JEA had claimed.  Assistant General Counsel Johnston indicated that the Real Estate Division of the Department of Public Works is looking into the matter and that they had not reported back to her yet.
In his remarks and observations on the St. Johns River Ferry Commission budget, Kyle Billy of the Council Auditor’s Office discussed the operating agreement that is a component of the contract that JaxPort has with Hornblower.  He noted that all references to the Port in the contract will have to be replaced with references to SJRFC.  In depositing ferry revenues  (i.e., fares),  Mr. Billy indicated that anyone in the Public Works Department will be able to  make deposits to the ferry’s accounts by inputting the Tax Collector’s CR (Cash Receipt).  For monthly payments to Hornblower, it will be necessary for the SJRFC to acquire a W-9 (an IRS taxpayer identification number).
Rachel Welsh, the City Council’s Information Systems Administrator, reported that ferry information on fares is currently on the City’s website and that the information included the prohibition of semi-tractor trailers.  The Chair asked Victoria Robas to explain JaxPort’s prohibition of semi-tractor trailers.  She recalled that the ban was a Hornblower policy that dated back to an incident that involved a semi-tractor trailer nearly falling into the river off of St. George Island.  Currently, tanker trucks for fuel are also prohibited from the ferry.  At the end of the discussion of the issue, the Commission voted to adopt the policy of prohibiting semi-tractor trailer vehicles from the ferry.
Ms. Robas announced that a 5th grade public school teacher in Baldwin had written to JaxPort to request a discount for ferry passage for an impending field trip of 65 students who will be visiting the Marine Science Education Center at Mayport.  It was unclear as to whether the request was for a $10.00 waiver for a busload of students or the $1.00 pedestrian fee for the 65 students.
A discussion ensued on what the policy should be regarding discounts.  Ms. Robas indicated that Jaxport had consistently granted discounts to non-profit organizations that sought discounts for ferry travel.  Commissioner Elaine Brown felt that providing discounts for school field trips was a positive marketing device for the ferry.  Commissioner Redick will get in touch with the Baldwin School, ascertain what kind of discount is being sought, and report back to the Commission.

The Commission proceeded to discuss the new fare structure that Rachel Welsh has posted on the Ferry Website.  Commissioner Elaine Brown cited a complaint from a motorcyclist about the proposed doubling of the fare for motorcyclists from $3.00 to $6.00.  The motorcyclist also complained that motorcyclists were unable to purchase coupon books.  On the latter, no one was aware of a policy that banned the sale of coupon books to motorcyclists.  Commissioner Redick moved to adjust the fare for motorcyclists to $4.00.  Commissioner-designate Marla Buchanan argued for a $5.00 fare.  The Commissioners voted to adjust the fare for motorcyclists to $5.00.
Commissioner Redick moved that vehicles over 20 feet in length be allowed to use multiple (2) coupons.  The Commission voted to adopt this as policy.

The Commission discussed proposed new logos for the ferry and designs for a new Coupon Book.  Kurtis Loftus of the Kurtis Group, presented several designs for a new logo for the ferry.  Three proposed preliminary designs were displayed and discussed.  Mr. Loftus suggested that the design should reflect an identity that would last and be memorable.  He further suggested that there are still opportunities to acquire corporate sponsors that could help the Commission offset some of the costs for the ferry logo design and production.  Chris Kauffman indicated that JaxPort would pay for the first batch of coupon books produced.
The discussion continued on the nature of expiration dates and discounts.

In a brief discussion on the management of ferry operations, the Commissioners noted that it was imperative to resolve the issues of the manager’s position, the manager’s responsibilities and a proposed salary.

On an update on potential grants for ferry operations, Jeremiah Cobbs, Grants Management, reported that Cherrise Wilks, Grant Administrator, had been on conference calls with other grant writers over the past two weeks in efforts to identify grant opportunities.  Ms. Wilks is in the process of compiling a report on grant opportunities and a draft of that report should be submitted for the Commission’s review and discussion at the next scheduled Commission meeting.  Steve Arrington of the Jacksonville Transportation Authority noted that he had been a party to the afore mentioned conference calls and that his findings would coincide with those incorporated in the forthcoming draft report on potential grant opportunities.
An update from the Administration and JaxPort regarding the impending ferry operations transfer, Chris Kauffman, JaxPort Chief Operating Officer, announced that there numerous items that he has been working with Commissioner Aaron Bowman to resolve that include such issues as JEA water and electric bills, procurement issues and the vendors list.  JaxPort owns these issues until the transfer is complete and official.  Victoria Robas indicated that she had been in touch with Usha Mohan, the City’s ITD Director, regarding telephone service issues.  The Commission Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, said that he would follow-up with these and other issues and expressed his regret that there was no representative of the Mayor’s Office in attendance at the meeting.

In an updates from the Commissioners, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston indicated that she had been in touch with Maritime Attorney Lindsay Brock who has been assisting the Commission with an impending vessel survey (of the Jean Ribault).  Commissioner Brown reported that Mr. Brock had identified a firm that could conduct the survey for a fee of $5,500 – $6,000.  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston said that it was her understanding that Mr. Brock had identified someone who was willing to conduct the vessel survey pro bono.
The next scheduled meeting of the St. Johns River Ferry Commission is scheduled for Monday, September 17, 2012, 5:00 P.M.

There being for further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:33 P.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

09.11.12

Posted: 3:00 P.M.

